
Our students and staff have had an enjoyable week engaging in 
activities promoting and celebrating the learning at PLPS 
throughout education week. The cross-age Culture and STEM 
projects involving collaboration in designs and construction 
provided opportunities for students to learn with different students 
and staff. The students have shared that they enjoyed co-operating 
with others to construct their bridges, and we are looking forward 
to seeing the collation of our story cloth on display.  A special 
edition newsletter will also be produced and posted tomorrow, 
sharing our highlights with the school community. 
 
I would like to thank everyone who has taken the opportunity to 
visit our Book Fair which has been set up in our school library. This 
is a great opportunity to purchase some books for your children to 
enjoy at home. Thank you also to those people who have 
purchased a book and then kindly donated it to our library 
collection. We will be very pleased to acknowledge your generosity 
with a note inside the book. Any funds that are raised through our 
Book Fair are used to purchase further titles that can be placed in 
our library for students to read and borrow. Tomorrow after school, 
will be the final opportunity for our students and parents to visit the 
Book Fair. Thank you to everyone for your support this week. 
 
On Tuesday, our Year 1 students participated in an excursion to 
MoPA - Sandringham (Museum of Play and Art). The visit provides 
an opportunity for the students to use explorative learning to 
support their scientific understanding in their current learning.  
Their science unit ‘Bright and Loud’ has students exploring how 
light and sound are used by a range of sources and how they can 
be sensed. Students thoroughly enjoyed climbing through the 
‘MoPA City”, the dance party and building towers with the blocks. A 
highlight was watching the teachers go down the slide. 
 
Our Prep students enjoyed a visit by CARP productions on 
Wednesday this week. The incursion involved a Circus themed 
performance connected with their Social and Emotional Learning 
Unit about friendship and how our personal strengths make us 
unique and special in a variety of ways. The students particularly 
enjoyed the dancing and the opportunity to join the performers as 
part of the show.   
 
Last Friday, May 16th, our school captains and cultural captains 
participated in the 2025 Cardinia Network Koorie Cultural Leaders 
Conference where they had the opportunity to learn more about 
leadership, develop cultural understanding and work with students 
from schools across the Cardinia Network. Our students had the 
opportunity to meet the Mayor and tour the Cardinia Council 
building.  
One of our key priorities is to ensure all staff remain aware of and 
informed about information and research around teaching 
practices and approaches that impact positively upon our 
students’ learning. 
 
One of the key sets of data which enables us to evaluate how 
effectively we are achieving this goal is student feedback. One of 
the major tools we use to gather this important data is the Student 

Attitudes to School survey which is completed annually by our 
students in years 4 – 6. 
 
This survey is conducted online and will provide our school 
leadership team with important information that will be considered 
when we are making future decisions around staffing, professional 
learning and development, resourcing of future programs and 
curriculum development.  
 
The survey’s framework is developed around the following key 
domains: 
 
• effective and engaging teaching practices 
• teacher/student relationships 
• student learner characteristics 
• social engagement 
• student safety 
 
The survey opened on Monday and students will complete this over 
the next two weeks. Once our student responses are completed 
and aggregated, we will be able to access our school’s report to 
inform our discussions. I look forward to sharing the findings from 
the survey with our school community. 
 
Our second school performance in 2025 will be at the Cardinia 
Cultural Centre starring our prep and year 1 students. Children and 
staff have been working hard in Performing Arts classes learning 
and rehearsing their songs for “Follow Your Dreams” being 
performed on the evenings of Wednesday, June 11th and Thursday, 
June 12th. Important information was posted recently regarding the 
purchasing of tickets. All tickets for PLPS concerts at the CCC 
need to be purchased through their ticketing system. This can be 
done online, via phone or in person at the CCC. For further 
information please contact CCC on 1300 887 624. Their operating 
hours are Monday to Friday, 9am to 4.30pm.   
 
At the end of week 7, Friday, June 6th, one of our Year 2 teachers, 
Ms Bree Hunt will be leaving us for a period of time, as she 
commences her maternity leave. We wish Bree all the best with the 
new addition to her family. Ms Brooke Wilks will take on the 
responsibility as the home group teacher for 2H for the remainder 
of 2025.  
 
A reminder that next Wednesday, Friday May 28th, is a curriculum 
day. Students do not attend school on this day. On this day, staff 
will focus on the implementation of elements of the Victorian 
Teaching and Learning Model, that will continue to further support 
our students. Our OSHClub will be operating a full day’s program 
to support our parents and families on this day. If you require this 
service you are encouraged to contact OSHClub on 0438 559 017 
to book your child’s place. 
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DIARY DATES 
 

Friday 9th May - Friday 6th June: Winter Interschool Sports  

(selected students) 

 

Monday 19th May - Friday 23rd May: Education Week & Book Fair 

(Book Fair open 8:30am - 9:00am & 3:15pm - 4:00pm) 

 

Wednesday 28th May: Curriculum Day (students do not attend school on this day) 

 

Thursday 29th & Friday 30th May: Year 4 Hands on Science Incursion 

 

Wednesday 11th & Thursday 12th June:  Junior Concert - ’Follow Your Dreams’ 

 

Assembly Dates 

 
Whole School Assembly will be held in the school gymnasium 

 
 

Wednesday 4th June  - 9am 
 
 

Thursday 19th June - 9am 
 
 

Friday 4th July - 9am 



 

Providing spare clothes for your child 
 

As we approach the cooler and wet months our grounds can become wet 
and muddy. It is a great idea to pack a spare set of clothing in your child’s 

school bag so that they can change into should they require a change of 
clothes at recess and/or lunchtime. This saves getting a phone call during 

the day to bring some spare clothes up to school for your child.  
 

Spare clothes are a great idea for children of all ages - even the big kids! 

 
Important Information - Parking and Road Safety 

 

 

Dear Parents and Carers 
 
We have recently been contacted by Cardinia Shire Council regarding a      
concerning increase in reports regarding illegal parking, dangerous     
driving and pedestrian safety around schools, across the shire. 
 
Together with Cardinia Shire Council, we wish to remind drivers of the           
importance of safety and adhering to the road rules when parking around 
the school, at pick up and drop off times. 
 
To ensure the safety of all pedestrians, students and members of our 
school community, we ask that you: 
 

• Park only in designated areas: Parking is not permitted in or across      
driveways, on nature strips, no-stopping zones, no-parking zones, bus 
zones, or areas reserved for staff. Please adhere to all signage and the 
road rules. 

• Follow drop-off and pick-up procedures: Use the designated drop-off and 
pick-up zones to ensure a smooth and safe flow of traffic. 

• Be mindful of pedestrians: Follow directions from School Crossing           
Supervisors and take extra caution during peak times when children are        
arriving or leaving school. 

• Be respectful: Council Parking Officers are required to conduct regular     
patrols around schools to ensure safety. Please be respectful, and      
courteous. 
 
Thank you in advance for your support and cooperation on this important    
Issue. 









One of the major events in our second term calendar is Education Week where we have the opportunity 

to celebrate and acknowledge the achievements of our students. Education Week will commence on 

Monday, May 19th and concludes on Friday May 23rd. All children deserve a place to learn and thrive 

in. This year’s theme Celebration of Cultures highlights the diversity of our communities and the          

importance of every child feeling safe and welcome at school.  

Students will be participating in a variety of activities throughout the week. An Education Week special 

edition newsletter will also be produced showcasing our students’ achievements.  

Monday 19th May - Friday 23rd May - Book Fair 

We will be conducting our Lamont Book Fair over five days.  Students and families have the opportunity 

to purchase quality literature to read and enjoy together. Any families may also like to purchase a book 

to donate to our school library. Any donations will be acknowledged with a label placed inside the book.  

The Book Fair will be open on each of the days from 8:30-9:00am and 3:15-4:00pm.  

Wednesday 21st & Thursday 22nd May - Collaborative cultural challenges 

On Wednesday and Thursday all students will have the opportunity to explore different learning spaces 

around our school and engage in cross-age, collaborative cultural challenges. Teamwork, creativity and 

problem solving skills will be used in these sessions as students work together to solve two different 

problems. 

Wednesday 21st May - National Simultaneous Storytime 

The Truck Cat is a story about cats and humans, immigration and identity, and homes lost and found. 

Along with his human, Yacoub, Tinka travels roads wide and narrow, near and distant. But no matter 

how much they travel, home feels very far away – for both of them. When Tinka and Yacoub 

are unexpectedly separated, they are determined to find their way back to each other – and, in doing 

so, might find more than they expected …  

 

Friday 23rd May - Newsletter 

A special edition of our school newsletter will be distributed via Compass to share the highlights from 

the week.  



Shape your future waste services!  
  
Have your say on the future of waste services in Cardinia Shire, including household 
bin frequency, the proposed glass only service, hard waste collection and green waste 

disposal.  
  

Council is renewing their Waste Resource and Recovery Strategy. This strategy serves 
as a 10-year roadmap for the future direction of Council’s waste services, education 

and advocacy.  
  

Community feedback will help create a draft strategy. In early 2026, the community 
will be invited to share their thoughts on the draft, before the strategy is finalised.   

  
You can provide feedback until Wednesday 9 July by:  

filling out the online survey  
attending an in-person pop-up session  

  
More info: Shape our future waste services webpage  

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.cardinia.vic.gov.au%2Fwastestrategy&data=05%7C02%7CSharron.Wynen%40education.vic.gov.au%7C1b72c6fd84894631fb7c08dd90f4475c%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638826101075618748%7CU
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.cardinia.vic.gov.au%2Fwaste-engagement&data=05%7C02%7CSharron.Wynen%40education.vic.gov.au%7C1b72c6fd84894631fb7c08dd90f4475c%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638826101075645145%
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.cardinia.vic.gov.au%2Fwaste-engagement&data=05%7C02%7CSharron.Wynen%40education.vic.gov.au%7C1b72c6fd84894631fb7c08dd90f4475c%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638826101075659997











